
March 20, 2007 

AT&T Nevada T: 775-333-3991 
645 E. Plumb Lane. C144 F: 775-333-4588 
PO Box 11010 www.att.com 
Reno, NV 89520 

Via Email and Overnight Delivery 

PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF OREGON 

Attn: Filing Center 
550 Capitol Street N.E., Suite 21 5 
Salem OR 97301 -2551 

Re: SBC Long Distance LLC d/b/a AT&T Long Distance 

Dear Sir or Madam: 

Pursuant to Oregon Administrative Rule 860-032-0020 (5) and (1 I ) ,  SBC Long 
Distance, LLC dba AT&T Long Distance is providing a copy of a notice that was sent 
on March 20, 2007 to all affected customers (33 customers) informing them of SBC 
Long Distance's abandonment of its residential local exchange telephone service in 
the state of Oregon, effective June 27, 2007, pending approval by the Federal 
Communications Commission. SBC LD will continue to offer business local service 
and long distance services at this time. 

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (775) 
333-399 1. Thank you. 

Sincerely, / 

 we L. Ono 
~ssociate Director - Regulatory 

cc: Celeste Hari 



March 20, 2007 

NAME 
ADDRESS 
CITY, STATE ZIP 

Important Notice: Your Local Telephone Service Is Being Discontinued 

Dear Valued Customer: 

As of June 27, 2007, pending approval by the Federal Communications Commission (FCC). the SBC' local 
telephone service to which you subscribed will no longer be available in the state of Oregon and you must take 
action. 

YOUR ACTION IS REQUIRED! To prevent interruption of your local residential telephone service, you 
must select another service provider on or before June 13, 2007 This will allow enough time for your new 
local service provider to start your new residential phone service before our service is discontinued. 

You have the right to select any company that is offering local telephone service in your area. Look in the front of 
your Yellow Pages directory under "telephone companies," or in the front of your White Pages directory for a list of 
local telephone service providers. Once you find a provider of your choice, you should call that provider to order 
your new service. 

Please select your new service plans carefully - local, toll and long distance -- to ensure that your needs are met. 
Companies may offer pricing plans and calling areas that differ from the ones you have today. It is up to you to 
select plans that are right for your circumstances. 

After you switch to another local telephone service provider and we discontinue your service, you will receive a 
final bill from us within 7 to 14 days (or a final credit statement if we owe you) within 30 to 45 days. If we owe you 
a refund, it will be issued within 30 to 45 days. 

The FCC will normally authorize this proposed discontinuance of service unless it is shown that customers would be 
unable to receive service or a reasonable substitute from another carrier or that the public convenience and necessity 
is otherwise adversely affected. If you wish to object, you should file your comments as soon as possible, but no 
later than 15 days after the Commission releases public notice of the proposed discontinuance. Address them to the 
Federal Communications Commission, Wireline Competition Bureau, Competition Policy Division, Washington. 
DC 20554, and include in your comments a reference to the 363.7 1 Application of SBC Long Distance, LLC, d/b/a 
AT&T Long Distance." Comments should include specific information about the impact of this proposed 
discontinuance upon you, including any inability to acquire reasonable substitute service. 

If you have any questions or need more information about changing your local residential service, please contact our 
Customer Care Center toll free at 1-877-430-7228. Thank you. 

Sincerely 

SBC Long Distance, LLC, d/b/a AT&T Long Distance 

' Your local telephone service is provided by SBC Long Distance. LLC, d/b/a AT&T Long Distance 



QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 
REGARDING DISCONTINUNANCE OF 

YOUR LOCAL RESIDENTIAL 
TELEPHONE SERVICE 

1 Why has the company made the decision to no longer offer residential local 
service in my area? 
We consistently evaluate all areas of our business. This was simply a business decision 
based on the considerations that we incur in providing local residential service. At this 
time, only local residential phone service is being discontinued. Business customers with 
local or long distance telephone services are not affected by this change. 

2 What should I do now that I have received this letter? 
It is important you find another local residential telephone service provider. Normally you 
can locate a complete list of providers in the front of your White Page phone book or in 
your Yellow Pages directory under the "telephone companies" heading. You should 
contact a new local residential telephone service provider as soon as possible to switch 
your local service to that new provider. You could lose your local phone service if you 
do not change your local service provider. 

3 What about my other telephone services? 
They will not be impacted by this change in local residential telephone service. AT&T 
and its affiliates will continue to offer the same high standards and quality of wireless 
and long distance services to which local customers are accustomed. If you choose 
AT&T as your in-state toll and long distance service provider, inform your new local 
service provider of this choice. 

4 When will I receive my final bill? 
You will receive your final bill 7 to 14 days after the switch to your new local residential 
service provider is complete. 

5 Will I be able to keep my phone number(s) with my new provider? 
You should discuss this with your new local telephone company. Your new residential 
local telephone service provider should perform the necessary steps to ensure that you 
can keep your phone number with your new company. Do not disconnect your current 
local service if you want to keep your phone number -just call your new local telephone 
company to set up service and the new company will handle the rest to make sure your 
existing service is stopped and to make sure you can keep your phone number. 

6 What about my other services that use my phone line? 
If you have other services not provided by SBC Long Distance, LLC d/b/a AT&T Long 
Distance that use your local telephone line, for example an alarm service, you should 
contact the provider(s) of those services to inform them of the change to your local 
telephone service provider and determine if any actions are necessary. 

7 Who can I contact for more information regarding this notification? 
Please call toll-free 1-877-430-7228 with any questions you may have regarding this 
notification. 


